



Christmas is coming,

along with some lovely choral music

from the voices of Command Performance. Directed by Don Mowat, with accompanist Angie King, the choir will perform a range of music for the season and give audiences an opportunity to join in on some familiar Christmas carols.

Concerts are all on Sundays:

2:30 pm, November 28 at St. Andrew's in Wellington

2:00 pm, December 5 at the Loyalist Cultural Centre in Adolphustown and

7:30 pm, December 12 at St. Mary Magdalene in Picton.

Proceeds from the Wellington and Picton concerts on November 28 and December 12 will benefit an international relief fund and the local Children's Aid Society, Food Bank and Salvation Army. Tickets for the December 5 concert in Adolphustown re \$6 for adults and \$1 for children--proceeds will benefit the Loyalist Cultural Centre.

ATTENTION: ART LOVERS IN THE COUNTY



Mark Tuesday, November 9, on your calendar when there will be a general meeting of the Prince Edward Arts Council in Bloomfield Town Hall at 7pm to elect a new executive for the Council and present a round table discussion about the role of the arts council. Whether you are a member or not, please come out.

The goal of this meeting is to increase membership in the Council, maintain the continuity of existing events such as Art in the County and discuss how the Council can better support artists, writers, performers and audiences in Prince Edward County by reaching out into new activities.

Recent newspaper articles and meetings held in

Milford Fair Prize Winners

Congratulations to the winners of over four hundred prizes awarded at this year's Fair. Special congratulations are due to the following individuals:

Howard Gyde Memorial Trophy Dorothy Langridge

Barry Laramy Memorial Trophy Valencia Logan

Most Points Won at the Fair - Under 16 Years Seth Logan

Citizenship Awards

George Ackerman
Bill Dance
Marge & Sid Drury
Bill Ostrander
Phoebe Way

Next year, why not put your entry in one of our numerous categories?

Enter 2000! Enter the Fair!

Now is the time to plan that sweater, quilt, photograph, painting, or garden in order to be ready for Milford Fair 2000.

September and October have generated considerable excitement and interest within the community. Several people have already volunteered to help with such activities as fundraising, membership and publicity and the art show. Others have put their names forward for positions on the executive--nominations for these positions will remain open up to the meeting time on November 9.

As is the case with many organizations in the county, volunteers are the driving force of the Prince Edward Arts Council - without them there can be no council. We need ideas and energy in order to continue and flourish. Please demonstrate your support by showing up at the meeting on November 9 and taking out a membership in the Council.

Current full members are eligible to vote or stand for office; new members can purchase memberships that evening and vote or stand for office.

There will be refreshments and Nick Doornbos has kindly agreed to entertain us on the classical quitar. There also will be a door prize donated by Books on the Bay.

For further information, please contact Wayne McNulty (399-5392) or Caroline Shuttle (393-5186).